
 

 
Sharon-Mutual Schools 

Welcome Back (Mr. Kotter) 
 

 

Fall Cheerleading by Laney Marlatt 

The football boys had their first football 
game on August 28, 2020. We hope you 
were there to cheer them on.  

Mrs. Syms has been working hard to make us cheerleaders good. The 
cheerleaders are the future for Sharon-Mutual. We have been practicing 3 
times a week for 2 hours.  

 

 

 



 

7th Grade Class Officers 

by ​Raelyn Syms 

Class Officers 

On 8/13/20 the 7th Grade Elected Class Officers. 

 

The class meeting was called to order.  Robert Rules of Order was taught 

and observed for this election.  Gracie Mabra was elected as the president, 

Zoey Coberley the Vice- President, Treasure Cody Vasser, Secretary Raelyn 

Syms, Student Council Taylor Thompson. 

 

‘’ How does it feel to be President?’’ Raelyn questions,‘’ “It feels like I have 

more power, and a bigger voice in the class.’’ Gracie explains. ‘’ 

 

 ‘’ How does it feel to be Vice President?’’ Raelyn asks. “Weird.  Weird 

because I've never done this  

before.’’ Zoey interprets. 

 
 

                                        ​Volleyball Games 
By Gracie Mabra 

  Yesterday (8-11-2020) at the Mutual gym, the jr high volleyball team played against 
Corn Bible and lost 15-4. They lost the first game, won the second with added 
confidence that they would win the third game, but that confidence was crushed. Both 
teams fought hard with very long volleys. The JV team played after the jr high.  The first 
game was very close and exciting.  They put up a good fight, but they lost 25-23. Then 
came the second game.  They tried their best but they endured another fatal defeat. 
They lost by 25-12. Then the high school started their game. The high school game was 
very interesting. The game made everyone sit on the edge of their seat. It was a very 

 



 

close game for a very long time because the volleys were really good. Then the visitors 
took the lead. They lost the first game 25-20. Then the team had to get ready for their 
second game. The second game was just as intense. Corn Bible was ahead at this 
point and no telling what would happen next. The rivals had won the game by 25-15. 
Then they started their third game. It started with the visitors in the lead ahead by 11. 
But they kept on fighting. Then Corn Bible needed 3 more points to win. The Lady 
Trojans had the game. Score 25-9. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Teachers by Taylor Thompson 

 
 Teachers here at Sharon-Mutual are very intelligent and kind. I love all of 
these teachers. They discipline us and make us have lots of fun, they 
especially make us laugh a lot. I love seeing these teachers every day and 
to see their smiling faces. They are always making my day, so if you want 

 



 

some nice charming teachers, come to Sharon-Mutual they are one of a 
kind.  

When you get a chance to thank those teachers who have put up with 
our stuff way too long, remember that they deserve to be thanked. The 
reason I’ve decided to become a teacher is because I want to  help 
students. I want to give them a desire to become productive in the future 
and to recognize that we have very loyal teachers. 

  

 
  

 

 



 

Meet The Press 
This year’s newspaper class consists of 7th and 8th graders.  Each 

class meets for a total of 30 minutes weekly to brainstorm and write articles 
for you. This means that most of the articles are composed during the 
student’s time away from school.  We hope you like their articles.  They are 
doing a great job!  Give them a shout out when you see them.  

 
Basketball By Emery Keene 

 
This year our girl’s basketball team is excited to be able to announce 

our new coaches, Coach Gilchrist, and new assistant coach Kaylie 
Goodwin!  Coach Gilchrist and Assistant Coach Goodwin are 
Sharon-Mutual alumni from the school year of 2013 and 2015.  We are very 
exhilarated by both of our coaches.  
 
 
  
 

 ​Football Season By JD Sessoms 
The football team had a scrimmage on the 21st of August. They had a 
game on the 28th of August since the coronavirus didn’t make one of the 
two teams forfeit. If everything goes according to plan the team should also 
get to play on September 4.  
  

  

 

 

 

 



 

Cross Country is Back up and Running  

                              (pun intended by Miss Beers)  

( By Leo Johnson ) 

                  It is time again for cross country to start back up.  The Jr High 

runners are Patrick Wheeler, Teagan Marlatt, Taylor Thompson, and the 

High school runner is Grady Stocking.  The next cross country meet is 

August 31, at Timberlake.  The cross country team for Jr high and High 

school went to Buffalo for their first meet August 15.  Teagan Marlatt placed 

21st in his event, Taylor Thompson placed 46th in her event,  and Grady 

Stocking placed 11th in his event.  Good luck to the cross country runners 

this year! 

 
Boys Basketball 
By Teagan Marlatt 

This year our coach for High school and Junior high is Aaron Marlatt. 

He graduated from Sharon Mutual in 1992. He coaches JH and High 

school basketball, football, and baseball. He is an outstanding coach in all 

sports. He will lead our JH and High school to many victories in basketball.  

   
 

 

 



 

Trap Shooting  
   by Landon Dahl  A.K.A Huffy  
Please enjoy Landon’s use of  
different text, paragraph formation,  
and color of text in this article.   

--The Editor     
 

Trapshooting is a sport that personally I love.  
Trapshooting is one of three clay pigeon shooting  
sports. Two others are skeet shooting and sporting  
Clays.  People of all ages can trap shoot as long as  
you have a hunter safety card. Trapshooting is even  
an Olympic sport and you can also earn scholarships to colleges. 

 
You can use almost any shotgun in trap shooting.  Some of the 

most common ones are 12 gauge pump, over and under, 

semi-automatic, and single-shot shotguns. I have met many people 

while trap shooting and I have also gone to many places like ​Dodge 

City, KS, and Kinsley, KS. I have also won plaques from trap shooting at 

competitions. Trapshooting is overall a great and fun sport.  

  
Volleyball By Triniti Mabra 

This year we got two new coaches for high school and junior high volleyball, 

Megan Gilchrist and Kalie Goodwin. They both graduated from Sharon Mutual schools. Coach 
 

 Gilchrist graduated in 2013 and Coach Goodwin graduated in 2015.  For the junior high, 
 
 we have nine girls playing. They are 9th-Reyna Rosales, Heidi Keene, Alexi 
 

 



 

 Russel, 8th-Emery Keene, Triniti Mabra, 7th-Laney Marlatt, Cashlyne Spencer, Raelyne Syms. 
 
 This year for the high school team we are co-oping with Taloga. We have already had our first 
 
 four games. 
  

  Moving from Clovis by Mario Jacquez 

In Clovis, I lived on the edge of the city and we could not have 

animals, I only had one dog, my school in Clovis was much bigger than the 

one here, there were like 1000 children in my school and the store was 

closer to the house in Clovis. Here in Sharon, I can have animals. I have 3 

cows, 1 horse, a dog, and chickens.  The school is smaller and we have to 

go to Woodward to the store. The school is further away.  This is what I like 

about it here.  

 

      Baseball Season 
 ( by. Dakota Walker) 

 Baseball is a fun sport to play and a good way to also 
stay in shape. Personally, baseball is my favorite sport. It 
helps me stay in shape and have fun with my friends. The 
S-M baseball program is pretty good. I have played in it 
most of my baseball career. There were a few times we 
didn't have enough to have a baseball team. The high 
school baseball team has been pretty good in the past 
years. I'm pretty sure they have had a team every year. 

 



 

You don't have to play baseball to like it. Baseball is also a 
really fun sport to watch. It is very exciting and sometimes 
funny. We hope when baseball season comes around 
you'll play or come watch.  
 

What Everyone Likes to Read Most By Zander Chester 
 

From 8th grade to the teachers, fiction is the most popular area that 

people like to read. The votes were realistic fiction had 7 votes and fiction 

had 9 votes.  Most people voted for realistic fiction because they like war 

books and other people voted for fiction because they like to get lost in their 

own imaginary world.  I prefer fiction because I like magic and imaginary 

creatures but I also like realistic fiction for detective books.  
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Created using the Crossword Maker on TheTeachersCorner.net 

Down 
1.​ a sport with 8 players 
3.​ three points scored from shooting a basket 
7.​ one point left before match is over 
10.​ two points scored by going in the 'paint' and scoring 

Across 
2.​ six points scored after a pass or by running 
4.​ a chance to make a single point from a foul 
5.​ a sport which you serve a ball over a net 
6.​ a sport which uses a shotgun to shoot clay pidgeons 
8.​ three points scored by kicking a ball through a post 
9.​ a sport with a ball and a net 
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Stock Shows by Destinee Thompson 
 
We have a stock show every year at the AG barn. We hope we see 
everyone there when there are shows. We hope we can have a lot of 
people showing. We also have a fair at the AG barn. It's like a fundraiser. 
It's where pk-12th go to the barn and have fun for 1 hour. 

 
 

 



 

Music Program ​By Cashlyn Spencer 
 
The Sharon-Mutual music program is very important. We perform musicals. 
For example, we have the Christmas Musical and “Sweets and a Show”. 
For our Christmas musical we sing, dance, do   different scenes, and 
scripts. For the “Sweets and a Show” we will be singing country songs. 
There will be sweets and donations so we can buy stuff for the school and 
music program. Music helps students listen better.  The date for Sweets 

and a Show is tentatively set for October 6.  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
I Want to be a Mechanic by Ethan Coberley 

 
Traditionally, auto mechanics has been a popular career in my family.  I 
have always been interested in cars.  

 



 

There is so much to learn in the shop. Working on a car is a skill for life. 
Mechanics make good money. There are so many job opportunities being a 

mechanic.   

 
 
Going to SM, following the footsteps of my father by Ryan Boulware 
  
              My father only went to Sharon-Mutual schools for two years but in 
those two years he learned to stick up for the bullied instead of being the 
bully.  I don't want to be the bully.  I want to help others.  
 

 
Basketball at S-M 
By Zoey Coberley 

Our first game is NOV. 9 at Arnett at 6:30 to 7:30 come to the game and 

support the teams. The team has been practicing most of the summer.   
 
 

 



 

We hope you enjoyed this month’s newsletter.  See you in 
the funnies!  ​(Feel free to look up the meaning of this 
idiom.) Love, The Staff 
 

 

 
 
Hahahahaha!  Hahahahahaha! 
Don’t forget to laugh!  
 
 
   

 

 


